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There has been little change since the report for 2022/3. On the one hand this 

is a good thing in that the use of the Hall, and its day-to-day financial position 

is reasonably robust. We have been able to weather increased electricity 

prices. We now have an additional  Pilates session per week, the car park has 

been enlarged, and the village green has been established beyond the car park 

boundary. However, the boundary itself has not been re-established, the hall 

shed has not been replaced, and the path across the green does not go where 

we anticipated. 

 

With respect to the refurbishment/renovation the hall remains in a state of 

waiting. The parish is a partner in this enterprise. We have planning 

permission, we have an agreement about managing the process, but as yet we 

have no movement. 

 

Marc Binns 

Chair Tomlin Hall 

 


